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Editor’s Note:  I apologize for the lateness of this 
Newsletter.  This is the first issue of the Newsletter that 
we are distributing via email.  The prep work  took longer 
than expected, and we are still work ing out the bugs. 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Hello Brother Knights, 

I would like to invite ALL Brother 
Knights to attend our meetings 
and dedicate a few hours of time to 
help out your Council.  We have 
several activities being planned for 

the upcoming months.  During a recent planning meeting 
your council officers decided to hold a 5th Sunday 
Rosary, work on attaining a Star Council Award, and hold 
a recruitment drive.  

We also have our annual Columbus Day Spaghetti 
Dinner in October.  Due to other activities planned at our 
very active parish, our Dinner will be late in the month 
this year; it is scheduled for October 29th, the last 
Saturday in October.  All those interested in helping 
Brother Gil Dalben with the Dinner, please give him a 
call; he can use your help.  It isn’t too early to think about 
and plan to donate a gift basket for the dinner.  Please 
consider donating a gift basket, as we need 15 – 20 
baskets—it could also be a gift card. 

I would also like to remind all of my Brothers to follow our 
Pope Francis’ mandate to care for our Earth.  Please 
remember to REDUCE your consumption of things, 
REUSE the items you have, and by all means RECYCLE 
everything that is able to be recycled.  I feel we need to 
always have the ‘mantra’ to recycle on our mind.  I can’t 
tell you how often that I am at a meeting at Presentation, 
and someone is throwing away an empty can.  They toss 
it in the trash basket and NOT in the RECYCLE basket 
right next to it.  We all need to be conscience of the 
things we do. 

Have a great September and remember our children and 
grandchildren are back in school.  Be careful driving 
where there are children around. 

Yours in Christ, 
GK Bill 

GOLF TOURNAMENT POSTPONED 
Due to other commitments, the Annual Golf Tournament, 
usually scheduled for the first Saturday in October, has 
been postponed until sometime in late March or early 
April of 2017. 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

   

   
The “World Famous” Pancake Breakfast resumed on 
Sunday, August 7, 2016 after a month’s hiatus for 
working the Fireworks Booths.  With Peter McCormick 
still out due to injuries, Dennis Abeyta led the team in 
putting on another outstanding breakfast!  However, 
despite the mild weather, the turnout from the 7:00 AM 
Mass was light.  The attendance from the 8:45 AM Mass 
was a lot better, but there were still a few vacant tables. 

Assisting Dennis were: 

Randy Burns  Chuck Sasso 
Gil Cisneros  Paul Shane 
Gil Dalben  José Tarango 
Ben Joe  Joe Telena 
David Lagesse  John Tucker 
Joe Mingram    

Brothers Tom Cisper and Paul Jacobs sold the 
admission and raffle tickets.  Gil Dalben pulled double 
duty selling raffle tickets and working in the kitchen. 

Love Stockton also held a bake sale during the 
Breakfast. 

The next Pancake Breakfast is scheduled for Sunday, 
September 4, 2016, after the 7:00 AM and 8:45 AM 
Masses. 

EMAIL ADDRESSES 
We are continuing to solicit email addresses.  If you 
would like to receive the Newsletter in color via email, 
instead of the printed black and white copy, please send 
your email address and contact phone number to Editor 
Tim Yun. 



CASINO BUS TRIP 

  

 
On a warm summer morning of Saturday, August 13, 
2016, a small group of Knights and their Ladies boarded 
a bus to Black Oak Casino Resort, north of Tuolumne in 
the Sierra Nevada foothills.  The bus left Hammer Ranch 
shortly after 8:00 AM.  Along the way, a 50/50 raffle was 
held, with Brother Paul Jacobs winning 50% and the 
bus driver receiving the other 50% as a tip.  We arrived at 
Black Oak about 2 hours after we left Stockton.  Courtesy 
of the Casino, each person received credits for the slot 
machines and blackjack and discounts for the 
restaurants, the coffee bar, and the gift shop.  We 
boarded the bus by 2:00 PM for the return trip.  On the 
return trip, the Knights served chips and water.  A good 
time was had by all.  We arrived back in Stockton before 
4:00 PM.  Thank you to Brother Chuck Sasso for 
reserving the bus and organizing the trip! 

LOVE STOCKTON 

 
Presentation will hold its Love Stockton beautification 
effort on Saturday morning, September 17, 2016, instead 
of the official date of September 24, from 8:00 AM to 
Noon.  The move was necessary as the official date 
conflicted with the Fall Fest.  Organized by Brother 
Edward Hendrickson, volunteers from Presentation will 
be working at Elmwood School, Boggs Track Farm, and 
the Stage 1 development of Kelly Drive Hero’s Park.  
Volunteers are needed for weeding, painting, and general 
clean-up.  Anyone wishing to volunteer can sign up after 
the Masses on September 3-4 and 10-11, or contact 
Kathy Hendrickson at (209) 518-8456 (cell). 

Love Stockton will hold a bake sale at the Pancake 
Breakfast on Sunday, September 4, 2016. 

FIRST ANNUAL PRESENTATION PARISH 
PICNIC 

  

  

  

  
Presentation Parish held its first Annual Parish Picnic at 
Micke Grove Park on Saturday, August 20, 2016.  The 
Knights were asked to barbeque hamburgers and hot 
dogs.  Among the many brothers who helped cook were 
Dennis Abeyta, Randy Burns, Gil Cisneros, and Joe 
Telena.  After lunch the youth dancers entertained the 
audience with folkloric and Hawaiian dances.  The day 
concluded with 5:00 PM Mass celebrated by Frs. Joe 
and Suresh and Deacon Scott.  Many other brothers 
helped in making the Picnic a success.  Thank you all! 

ANNUAL COUNCIL PICNIC 

  

 
Right on the heels of the Presentation Parish Picnic, the 
Council held its Annual Picnic on Wednesday, August 24, 
at the Quail Lakes Clubhouse.  Brothers Gil Dalben, 
John Rayray, and another brother Knight (whose name 
escapes us) barbequed hamburgers and hot dogs.  The 
members brought plenty of salads, side dishes, and 



desserts that filled one and a half tables.  Another good 
time was had by all who attended. 

FOOD DELIVERIES AND ST. MARY’S 
DINING HALL 

The following brothers assisted Trustee Al Espinor in 
delivering meals to homebound seniors through St. 
Andrews Lutheran Church: 

For the month of June:  Gilbert Dalben, Daniel Fong, 
Joseph Olive, and Frank Ramalho. 

For the month of August:  Daniel Fong and Frank 
Ramalho. 

The following brothers also assisted Al in volunteering at 
St. Mary’s Dining Hall: 

For the month of June:  Robert Umeda. 

For the month of August:  Dennis Abeyta and Joe 
Telena. 

CONTACT COORDINATOR OF FOOD 
COMMODITIES AT ST. ANDREW’S PASSES 

AWAY 
Al Espinor informed me that Ray Casper, the Contact 
Coordinator of Food Commodities at St. Andrew’s 
Lutheran Church, passed away on Wednesday, August 
10, 2016.  Al submitted the following article on his 
passing: 

Ray was a very kind and great volunteer over at the St. 
Andrew’s Lutheran Church food bank, and he will be 
greatly missed.  He always had a great smile, and was 
always very appreciative of the Knights of Columbus and 
all of our volunteer efforts. 

Ray, may you be with God for All Eternity, and we will 
miss you.  Your work made a difference! 

God Bless! –Al Espinor Jr. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
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UPDATE YOUR BENEFICIARIES 
By Field Agent Steven Colagiovanni 

Sometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things.  
Take, for example, the beneficiaries on your life 
insurance policies.  If your policy was applied for and 
issued several years ago, it may very well be that the 
person you originally selected as the beneficiary is no 
longer the person you would want to receive the policy 
proceeds.  If you bought the policy when you were single, 
for example, you may have named your parents as 
beneficiaries.  If you have since married, your policies 
should be updated to reflect your spouse as beneficiary.  
Maybe you’ve had children since, who are not named on 
the policies. 

Most people list a primary beneficiary, who is specifically 
designated as the first in priority to receive policy 
proceeds.  We also encourage the naming of a 
contingent beneficiary, an alternate person designated to 
receive policy proceeds, usually in the event that the 
original beneficiary pre-deceases the insured. 

I routinely call all of my policyholders for annual review 
appointments, usually near the anniversary date of your 
policy – that is, the date it was originally issued.  One of 
the matters that I’ll discuss during this review is the status 
of your beneficiary designations.  If they need updating, 
and they often do, I can complete the paperwork during 
that appointment. 

I look forward to meeting with each of you to discuss your 
family’s needs. 

Steven Colagiovanni 
(209) 715-0323 
steve.colagiovanni@kofc.org 

THREE FATHERS 
By Brother Frank Ramalho 

Three boys are in the school yard bragging about their 
fathers.  The first boy says, “My father scribbles a few 
words on a piece of paper.  He calls it a song, and they 
give him $50.00!”  The second boy says, “That’s nothing!  
My dad scribbles a few words on a piece of paper.  He 
calls it a poem, and they give him $100.00!”  The third 
boy says, “I got you both beat!  My dad scribbles a few 
words on a piece of paper.  He calls it a sermon, and it 
takes eight people to collect all the money!”
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017: 

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Martin 209-475-8408 
Chaplain   
Chancellor Joseph Telena 209-456-3108 
Warden Patrick Lugo 209-242-6308 
Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161 
Treasurer Guillermo Cisneros 209-712-0359 
Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618 
Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585 
Inside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865 
Outside Guard Angel Bustamante 209-631-7422 
1st –Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007 
2nd –Year Trustee Gilbert Dalben 209-957-4521 
3rd –Year Trustee Albert Espinor, Jr. 209-351-3180 
Financial Secretary Emanuel Ponte 209-986-4658 

   
District Deputy Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Field Agent Steven 

Colagiovanni 
209-715-0323 

 

Meetings for September 2016: 
Day Date Location Time 

Wednesday 14 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 
Wednesday 28 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS, DAY 
PLANNERS, ETC. WITH THE MEETING 
DATES, TIME, AND PLACE. 

PLEASE ATTEND AND PARTICIPATE IN 
YOUR COUNCIL’S AFFAIRS! 

PLEASE PLACE 
FIRST CLASS 
STAMP HERE 
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